
 City Council Report 
 
Date: January 13, 2020 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Four Month Renewal with Four Years of Renewal Options to the Term 
Contract for Tires for the Materials and Supply Warehouse (for the Fleet 
Services and Mesa Fire and Medical Departments) (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the contract renewal as recommended. 
 
The Business Services Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the renewal 
using the NASPO/State of Arizona cooperative contracts with Redburn Tire Company 
(Mesa location); at $150,000 annually, based on estimated usage. 
  
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract provides Bridgestone tires, primarily large tires for heavy-duty vehicles such 
as solid waste trucks and fire apparatus.  Different brands of tires are required to meet the 
needs of varying vehicles and applications and to match existing tires on vehicles and 
equipment. 
 
The NASPO/State of Arizona contracts were competitively bid and provide volume 
discounts to the State and its participating agencies.  The City has been satisfied with each 
vendor’s performance.  This contract is advantageous to the City and it is in the City’s best 
interest to renew the contract.   
 

Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Renewal (1st of 5 possible) 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2019240  
Original Council Award Date:  7/1/2019 
Contracting Agency: NASPO/State of Arizona 
Agency Contract Numbers: 

CTR042117 Bridgestone Americas Tire Operations LLC (Redburn Tire Company) 
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Possible Renewals:   Four, one-year renewal subject to NASPO/State of Arizona, 

Administrative review and approval 
Funding Source:  The purchase is funded in the Materials & Supply operating budget 

through the Warehouse Internal Services Fund 
 


